

CITY OF CONCORD

New Hampshire's Main Street™ City Manager's Office

Thomas J. Aspell, Jr.

City Manager

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

DATE: November 27, 2019

FROM: Thomas J. Aspell, Jr., City Manager

SUBJECT: Citizen Comments

Recommendation:

Recommend City Council accept this report.

Background:

Attached for your information are citizen comments received during the past month.

/ss

Attachments



October 30, 2019

Tom Aspell, City Manager City of Concord 41 Green St. Concord, NH 03301



Dear Tom,

On behalf of the Intown Concord, Inc Board of Directors, staff and volunteers, I'd like to take this opportunity to thank the **City of Concord** for their aid and participation in the 11th Annual Halloween Howl.

The event was a huge success, with thousands of attendees and participating merchants. We were all taken aback by the turnout this year. Having the City Plaza available for use was a great benefit for the attraction placed there that kept the event lively throughout the evening.

Thank you again for your generous support and for your dedication to the Concord community and to Intown Concord. We look forward to working with you for many events to come.

All the best.

Haylie Stoddard
Event Coordinator

Stevens, Suzanne

From:

Aspell, Thomas

Sent:

Thursday, October 31, 2019 3:06 PM

To: Cc: Stevens, Suzanne Osgood, Bradley

Subject:

FW:

From: Jim Bouley [mailto:jpbouley@comcast.net]
Sent: Thursday, October 31, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Aspell, Thomas **Subject:** Fwd:

Begin forwarded message:

From: David Ruedig <<u>druedig@gmail.com</u>>
Date: October 31, 2019 at 2:50:15 PM EDT
To: James Bouley <<u>ipbouley@comcast.net</u>>

Dear Mayor Bouley,

I am writing to compliment one of our Concord police officers, Officer Brophy. I had occasion to ask him for help on a difficult matter, and he handled it very well. He was professional, capable, and thorough, and he followed up with me perfectly.

He did a great job, and I hope you let him know how much I appreciated his help.

Sincerely yours,

Dave Ruedig

druedig@gmail.com

P.O. BOX 391

EXETER, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03833

TEL 603-772-7676 FAX 603-772-7898

October 30, 2019

David V. Hall, Building Inspector City of Concord Building and Code Services City Hall Annex 37 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: River's Edge Estates

Dear Mr. Hall:

I wanted to drop you a note to again tell you how much we appreciate your efforts and those of your staff to assist us and to facilitate the issuance of certificates of occupancy on the units at 37 Longmeadow Drive, and 31, 43, 46 and 49 Hazel Drive. We recognize that you and all of your staff went above and beyond to accommodate our need and recognize that missteps on the part of the contractor and subcontractors vis-àvis inspectional services created hardship not only for us, but for your department as well.

Again, thank you.

very truly yours,

Mark H. Tay

MHT/dml

RECEIVED

OCT 3 1 2019

CODE ADMINISTRATION

fore farin pero george

Stevens, Suzanne

From:

Aspell, Thomas

Sent:

Friday, November 1, 2019 11:55 AM

To: Subject: Stevens, Suzanne FW: Comments

From: Carolyn Tracy [mailto:ctracy1948@live.com]

Sent: Friday, November 1, 2019 10:32 AM

To: Aspell, Thomas **Subject:** Comments

Good morning Tom,

I had the pleasure this past Wednesday to visit with two City employees.

I met with Matt at the Library for one on one technical help with my tablet.

Matt was very help in our 45 minute session. He was not only very knowledgeable but a very good teacher.

He helped me with every question I had and perhaps most importantly made sure I knew how to perform various tasks once I got home.

The City should be commended by offering this service to the public.

Also, on Wednesday, I attended a program at GOOD LIFE where Jill McDaniel Huckins was the guest speaker. Jill was well prepared with an interesting power point presentation. Her knowledge of Concord cemeteries was amazing. She obviously goes above and beyond her job description and creates opportunities for the public to not only learn but participate in a wide variety of activities.

Both Matt and Jill are outstanding city employees.

Best regards Carolyn Tracy

Stevens, Suzanne

Subject:

FW: Memorial Field Kind Words

From: Alosa, Anne [mailto:aalosa@bishopbrady.edu]

Sent: Thursday, October 31, 2019 11:15 AM

To: Gill, David

Subject: Memorial Field Kind Words

Hi Mr Gill

l just wanted to take a quick second and share with you how well Justin Wheeler did at our home game last Saturday night, stepping into big shoes at memorial for the first night. He was wonderful to work with and was very passionate about his work and desire to support.

He even stop by and dropped off a whiteboard to us this week that we forgot there.

Very kind!

All my best, Annie

Ann Mattarazzo
Athletic Director
Social Media Coordinator
Varsity Girls Basketball Coach
Bishop Brady High School